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October 11, 2017

Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager

Local Union No. 1245

International Brotherhood of
Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO

P.O. Box 2547

Vacaville, CA 95696

Dear Mr. Dalzell:

Recently the Maintenance Department at Diablo Canyon Power Plant made a proposal to amend the vacation
scheduling language in Section 111.13 (a) of the Physical Agreement. The proposed language change would
allow for the first round of vacation sign-ups to be completed earlier and include the month of April in the first
sign-up period. This proposed change will allow the Maintenance Department to better account for approved
vacations when scheduling routine work during the first part of the year, improving operational efficiency. The
proposed language is as follows:

111.13 SCHEDULING

(a) An employee desiring to use vacation during the months of January, February, March, and
April shall indicate a choice of vacation periods during the months of October and November of the preceding
year. Company shall post on appropriate bulletin boards in each headquarters a special sign-up schedule for
this purpose beginning October 1. The final approved vacation for this sign-up period shall be posted no later
than December 1.

During the first week of each year Company shall post on appropriate bulletin boards another
vacation schedule sign-up in each department in each headquarters where employees shall designate their
choice of vacation periods for the months of May through December for that year. The final approved vacation
for this sign-up period shall be posted no later than March 15 on the appropriate headquarters' bulletin boards.

This proposal has been discussed with IBEW Business Representative Patrick Duffy and Senior Assistant
Business Manager Bob Dean.

Either party may cancel this agreement by providing the other party with 30 days’ written notice of
cancellation.
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If you agree, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter to the
Company.

Very truly yours,
PACIFIC GAS & ELECTRIC COMPANY

By: ‘/L—/

Robert Joga
Senior Director

The Union is in agreement.

LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL
BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO

Oct 12th 2017 By: /M

Tom Dalzell
Business Manager



